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Visit the Foundation Website! 
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 Email ï info@boulderjunctioncf.org 
 

 Facebook ï Follow Us!  Search for  
  ñBoulder Junction Community Foundationò 
 

Boulder Junction Community 
Foundation Inc 
P.O. Box 675 
715-385-2980  
Boulder Junction, WI  54512 
 

The Foundation is a tax exempt public 
charity under section 501(c)(3) of the 

Internal Revenue Code. 

 

Our mission: to preserve and enhance Boulder Junction for present and future generations. 

   

 

Foundation Board Annual Meeting ï Tuesday, November 15, 2016, 5:30 p.m., 

 BJ Community Center, Nordlof Conference Room 
 

Between the Holidays Community Celebration ï Wednesday, December 28, 
2016, 4:00 ï 6:30 p.m. at Boulder Junctionôs Winter Park 
 
 

     
 

       

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

  
  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
  

  
      
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 
  

Presidentõs Message 
Dear Friends and Neighbors of the Community Foundation, 
 

In these pages you will read about the Foundationôs activities this Summer and 
Fall.   None would be possible without your support. 
   

The Foundation was honored to play a role in the downtown mural painted by local 
artist Joan Christgau ï by providing grant dollars and providing fiscal agent 
services for your generous donations that supported the project.  Other grants 
awarded include a community grant to the Chamber to support Music on Main 
Street and a community enhancement grant to the library to enhance their 
childrenôs summer reading program.  If you happened to notice the wonderful 
improvements to our community ballfield park, the Foundation assisted as fiscal 
agent to help the family of Earl Sturm, a long time community member and softball 
enthusiast, work with the town to make over $20,000 in improvements to the park 
in memory of Earl.   
 

Youôll also read about how event sponsors, our local organizations and 
businesses, the North Lakeland 8

th
 grade class, our many volunteers, and diners 

contributed to this Septemberôs successful Colorama Community Dinner.  See who 
won the Hobie kayak & trailer, Peeplelures certificate, and Packers vs. NY Giants 
tickets, the prizes that were a part of the Foundationôs summer raffle. 
 

Your board continues to work with community organizations and donors to 
brainstorm and gather information for new events and fundraisers, new ways of 
giving, all with the goal of identifying new opportunities to support and enhance 
Boulder Junction.  Feel free to share your ideas with us.  Better yet ï consider 
serving on the Foundation board!  At least three (3) board positions will be open 
this November.  The founding board of directors of the Foundation wisely set up 
term limits to encourage widespread community involvement and support.  Every 
November nominations are made, and an election is held.  For more details, donôt 
hesitate to contact me or any foundation board member. 
 

I hope to see everyone at the Between the Holidayôs Community Celebration on 
Wednesday, December 28, from 4:00 to 6:30 pm.   Read more about this 
revitalized community winter event on page 5. 
 

Itôs with much gratitude and humility that your community foundation continues to 
be of service.  Our beloved town of Boulder Junction is such a gift to so many folks 
who live, play and work here.  Itôs quite an honor just to have the opportunity to 
serve.             

In gratitude and sincerity, Barbara Boston, President   
 

Mark Your Calendar! 
  

2010 Annual Meeting Highlights   Leslie Gauberti 
Fall 2010 

Inspiration:    ñVOLUNTEERING is the ultimate exercise in democracy.  You 

vote in elections once a year, but when you volunteer, you vote every day about 

the kind of community you want to live in.ò    - Author Unknown    

   

November, 2016               Issue 16 
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Treasurerõs Report     

Weôre happy to report that your Community Foundation continues to 
experience financial stability in meeting its operating budget for 2016 while 
working on our mission to grow the Community Endowment.  The 
Foundation has 99 individuals and organizations who are Neighbor members 
supporting the Foundationôs operations through their generosity.  To date in 
2016, over $6,700 has been donated to the Neighbor Fund in support of the 
2016 operations budget of $7,000.  The annual Neighbor Renewal campaign 
will be conducted in November.  Thank you, Neighbors! 
 
Related to the Endowment Fund, once the seasonal raffle and Colorama Dinner net proceeds are reconciled 
and deposited into the Community Endowment in November, we expect the Endowment Fund to surpass 
$170,000 on its way to reaching our goal of raising $1 million. 
 
We are also pleased to report that the Foundationôs newly created Community Enhancement Fund has 
assisted with two successful projects this summer ï a four-season mural on Main Street that was the result of 
a collaboration with the Boulder Junction Chamber of Commerce and improvements to the town ballfield 
complex initiated by the family of a longtime resident and sports enthusiast, Earl Sturm.  The Chamber, who 
sponsored the Mural Project applied for and was awarded a $1,000 Community Endowment grant for the 
project.  In addition, donors contributed over $7,485 for the Mural project that cost just over $5,623.  As 
planned, the funds raised in excess of what was needed for the mural ($2,862) remain in the Community 
Enhancement Fund for future projects.  The Earl Sturm Family donated over $20,000 to the Foundation for 
improvements made by the town this summer to the Sturm Memorial Ballfield.  See additional information 
about these projects and dedication photos on page 6. 
 
The Foundation recently contracted with a part time bookkeeper to work with the treasurer to perform the 
accounting function for the Foundation.  As our organization has grown so has the volume and variety of 
financial transactions.  Using a bookkeeper will not only reduce accounting work for our volunteer Treasurer, 
but it will also provide a segregation of financial duties that will improve our internal controls for safe-guarding  
the Foundationôs assets. 
 
Stay tuned for the 2016 Annual Report (usually available in February) for details on the Foundationôs funds, 
financials, donors, and activities. 
 

Volunteers Rock! 
As summer memories linger and fall begins to wind down, the Board of Directors want to personally 
thank each and every volunteer who found time to help us out throughout the summer.   

The four day Treasure Bazaar in May was a huge undertaking and many helpful hands made the load much 
lighter- and a lot more fun!  The 4th of July parade, Musky Jamboree, Music on Main Street events and three 
months of staffing a booth at the Tuesday Flea Market gave ample opportunity to show your "Foundation 
Spirit".  We capped off this season with our popular Colorama Dinner on September 17th.  This event would 
not be possible without you, our volunteers.  We appreciate each and every one of you. . . Thank you, thank 
you, thank you!  
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Thank you for making the 57th Annual Colorama Dinner  
a Success for the Community! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In-Kind Donors 
 

BJ Chamber Chamber of Commerce Winklerôs Greenhouse 
Camp Manitowish ï YMCA    Peeplelures 
Dairymenôs Inc.     Reinhart Food Service    
Ice Shanty All Door Prize Donors 
Mad Dog Jakes      

 

Organizations 
 

BJ Lioness       BJ Lions         BJ Volunteer Fire Dept. & EMS 
 

NLS 8
th

 Graders, Parents, Advisors and Our Many Volunteers! 
 
 

 

 

  

Red 
Oak 
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2016 Seasonal Raffle Winners 
 

On September 17, the annual Colorama Dinner 
concluded with excitement with the drawing of the 
raffle tickets for this yearôs three raffle prizes.  
 

Barb Tice from Twin Lakes, Wisconsin, was the very 
surprised winner of the Hobie Mirage Outback Kayak 
& Malone Trailer from Coontail Sports.  We report 
with a chuckle that upon hearing the news she 
responded, ñAre you sure?  I never win anything!  Are 
you pranking me?  Did my sister put you up to this?ò 

 
 
Barb Post from Charlottesville, Virginia, was the very 
happy winner of the $500 Gift Certificate from 
Peeplelures and Bill Steuer from Milwaukee told us 
he would be giving the October 9 Packers/NY Giants 
game tickets he won, donated by Bob VonHoldt and 
Ameriprise, to his son.  
  
A warm thank you to all three of our raffle prize 
sponsors!  The Foundation would like to thank 
everyone who participated in the 2016 Seasonal 
Raffle this past year.  Proceeds from the raffle go to 
the Community Endowment Fund.   
 

Bike Repair Stations Coming Soon! 
 

The Foundation is 
excited to partner with 
Boulder Junction's 
UpShift Bike Group to 
purchase two (2) bike 
repair stations to place 
out on our trails for 
everyone to use.   

Both stations will 
include an array of tools, an air pump and room for 
bikes to be worked on simultaneously (wheel chock 
and hanging pegs).  The stations will be mounted on 

a cement pad and be placed at bike parking lots at 
Hwys M & N and Hwys H & K.  If you want to follow 
bike trail news, go to Facebook and search:  Boulder 
Junction Bike Trail - UpShift Group. 
 

Foundation Thanks FYI Northwoods 
 

At their June 20th board meeting, Foundation 
board members presented Eric and Barbara 
Johnson, FYI Northwoods, with a certificate of 
appreciation for their unwavering support of 
community news coverage including the 
Foundationôs events and activities. Thank you, Eric 
and Barbara! 
 

Eighth Graders Rock at Colorama Dinner! 
 

 
 

Tom Basting, Barb Boston, and Leslie Gauberti, 
representing the Foundation, recently presented NLS 
eighth graders with their $650 stipend for serving at 
the recent Colorama Dinner.  The stipend in addition 
to $1,280 in tips from the dinnerôs generous and 
thankful diners resulted in the students making 
$1,930 that will help fund their spring trip. 
 
Needless to say, (but weôll say it) the eighth graders 
played an important part in the dinnerôs success and 
we are proud of their participation in the event!  They 
did a terrific job. 
 

News Shorts 

Craig Mason, Leslie Gauberti, Barb Tice, Barb Boston, Steve Coon, Mary 
Van Grinsven, Lois Smith ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ .ŀǊō ¢ƛŎŜΩǎ ǿƛƴΗ 
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Tn Supervisor Denny McGann, Tn Clerk/Treasurer Kendra Moraczewski, 
Tn Chairman Dennis Reuss, Foundation President Barb Boston, Tn 
Supervisor Dennis Duke, and Foundation Director Mary Van Grinsven 
showing off  one of the wildlife art works. 

Another Treasure Bazaar Success! 

Thank you, donors and volunteer workers!  Our 
2016 Treasure Bazaar was a success.  Over $6,200 
was raised to supplement the Foundationôs 
operations and charitable giving, despite the gloomy, 
rainy weather. 
 

However, the Foundation made the decision this 
summer to discontinue the annual Treasure Bazaar 
because of the ñlabor intensiveò nature of the event.  
We had a great run, raising over $27,220 the four 
years we participated in the Memorial Day weekend 
garage sale, due to the tireless efforts of volunteers 
and donors year-round and during the event. 

 
 
 

Foundation Receives Artwork Donation 
Recently, Bob and Diane Jenkins graciously donated 
eleven pieces of wildlife artwork to the Foundation. 

Their wish was for the Foundation to give the artwork 
to the Town of Boulder Junction to be displayed in 
the Community Center for all residents and visitors to 
enjoy.  At the September 27th town board meeting, 
the Foundation presented the artwork to a pleased 
Town board.  The town accepted the donation with 
the stipulation that should at any point in time the 
town decide to discontinue displaying the artwork in 
the community center, ownership of the artwork will 
revert back to the Foundation. 
  

Between the Holidays Community Celebration 
Wednesday, December 28, 2016, 4-6:30 p.m. 

Planning is underway for the return of the Between 
the Holidays Community Celebration at Winter Park.  
As the event sponsor, the Foundation is encouraging 
BJ area organizations, schools, camps, and groups 
to participate in what the Foundation is hoping will be 
a festive atmosphere complete with hot cocoa, 
sômore supplies, a crackling bon fire, music, 
fireworks, and other fun exhibits and activities. 
 
We hope youôll agree that this event enhances and 
supports our community during a season when we 
welcome activities that bring us all together ï 
WINTER.  Come help us celebrate! 
 

Dave Osborn, Parker Sterner, 
Dennis Aukstik, and John 
Ader, take a break from the 
Bazaar to remind us to chase 
our dreams. 

¢ƘŜ .W /ƘŀƳōŜǊΩǎ /ǊŀƛƎ 
Mason and Theresa Smith 
help Barb Boston make a sign 
for the Treasure Bazaar. 
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Sturm Memorial Field Dedication. On Saturday, June 18, a dedication ceremony facilitated by Town Board 

Supervisor Dennis Duke and Community Foundation President Barb Boston, took place at Boulder Junctionôs Community 
Sports & Recreation area located off Highway M South.  In honor of longtime resident Earl Sturm, and in recognition of his 
great love of baseball and softball, Earlôs family donated over $20,000 in memorial funds to the Boulder Junction 
Community Foundation to be designated for improvements to the renamed ñSturm Memorial Field ï Home of the Muskysò.  
Improvements included two permanent covered dugouts, three new bleacher sets, a safety fence cap to the outfield fence 
line along with repainted and extended foul poles.  A heartfelt thank you to the Sturm Family! 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Main Street Mural Unveiling.  The new mural on Main Street created by local muralist, Joan Christgau, depicting 

the seasons and the reasons we love Boulder Junction, was officially unveiled Saturday morning of Musky Jamboree 
weekend.  The mural, the result of a successful collaboration between the BJ Chamber, Foundation, and Badger Heating 
& Air Conditioning was dramatically unveiled in front of a very appreciative crowd including residents, visitors, past Musky 
Jamboree queens and a king, Dept. of Tourism Administrator Stefanie Klett, and a variety of other public officials.  The 
event concluded with the artist officially signing her work.  Needless to say, the mural has quickly become a favorite photo 
back-drop to town visitors. 

 
 

 
Foundation President Barb 
Boston presents BJ 
Chamber President Craig 
Mason and Executive 
Director Theresa Smith with 
Community Enhancement 
Fund donations for 
payment of the mural. 

  

In Case You Missed It!   

Earl & Evelyn �6�W�X�U�P�¶�V���G�D�X�J�K�W�H�U�V�����-�D�Q�H�W���2�S�S�H�Q�K�H�L�P�H�U��
and Linda Jenner with Barb Boston (center). 

Foundation board members Dennis Aukstik, Gene Klisnick, Barb 
Boston (Pres.) Leslie Gauberti, BJ Chamber representatives Theresa 
Smith (E.D.), Craig Mason (Pres.), Jim Tait, Artist Joan Chrisgau, and 
Dennis Reus, Town Chairman �t Community Endowment Grant 
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